From: THE PRIVATE SECRETARY NLW 25th Och. HOME OFFICE

CONFIDENTIAL

PERSONAL AND QUEEN ANNE'S GATE LONDON SWIH 9AT

TELEVISION AND NEWS BROADCASTING

Thank you for your letter of 13 September covering a copy of a confidential paper prepared by Sir Alastair Burnet. The Home Secretary would be glad to discuss this with the Prime Minister. As a preliminary, we are preparing a commentary on the paper on the lines you suggest and I will let you know as soon as this is ready. Meanwhile, your Diary Secretary might like to get in touch with ours to identify a possible date for the meeting.

P J C MAWER

Nigel Wicks, Esq., CBE.